


Cury Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday 24 November 2022 at 7.00pm at Cury Village Hall, cury


Councillors Present

A Boaden	(Chairman)
A Glover 
N Harris
Miss P Oates	
J Rand MBE (Vice Chairman)
S Sugrue	


Clerk – Mrs S Folds	

Cornwall Councillor A Soady and one member of the public was in attendance.

The Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed everyone.


1.	Apologies

Councillor Mrs L Richards had submitted her apologies to the meeting.

2.	Declarations of Interest 

None.

3.	Chairman’s Comments

None.

4.	Minutes 

It was proposed by Councillor J Rand, seconded by Councillor A Glover and RESOLVED that the minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday 29 September 2022 be approved as a true record and be duly signed by the Chairman.

5.	Matters arising from the above approved minutes

None.

6.	Reports

(a)	Report from Cury School

No update.

(b)	Report from Cornwall Councillor Anthony Soady

Fly tipping was occurring on the Lizard Peninsula.  Members of the public were advised by the local policing team to report any issues via 999.

Councillor A Soady thanked Councillor S Sugrue for attending the CNP meeting.

The review of the fire service had been deferred until January 2023.

The Chairman thanked Councillor A Soady for attending the meeting.

(c)	Helston and South Kerrier Community Network Panel

Councillor S Sugrue had attended the meeting held the previous evening and gave an update to the meeting.

Councillor S Sugrue wished to resign from being the Cury Parish Council representative on the Network Panel.  It was proposed by Councillor S Sugrue that Councillor J Rand took over this role, which was seconded by Councillor Miss P Oates and it was RESOLVED to appoint Councillor J Rand as the Parish Council’s representative.

7. 	Planning Matters

(a)	Planning Applications

(i)	PA22/08099 – Higher Bochym Farm, Bochym Hill – Thirty ground mounted solar panels

This application had already been approved by the Planning Authority.

(ii)	PA22/09828 – Duke Stone – Bochym Rural Workshops – Erection of an office/showroom

No comments had been made online.

It was proposed by Councillor J Rand, seconded by Councillor A Glover and RESOLVED to support the expansion of this local business.

(b)	Planning Decisions

The Chairman read the following decision:-

(i)	PA21/12608 - North of Trevow Barn, White Cross - Erection of an agricultural building for general purpose agricultural storage, construction of stables, and New Vehicular Access – Approved

(ii) 	PA22/05760 - Gweal Wollas, White Cross - Construction of extension to provide boiler room – Approved

(iii)	PA22/08018 - Mr Charles Haskell - Little Treloskan, road from Mainlay To Gilly Hill - Proposed kitchen extension to replace conservatory, with additional bedroom at first floor and handrail added to existing balcony - Approved


(c) 	Planning Correspondence

None.

8. 	Parish Matters

(a) 	Playing Field

The new play equipment had been installed and the final invoice had now been paid.  The new equipment was being well used by families visiting the park.

(b)	Highways

One speed limit sign was still missing from Nantithet due to the land owner not giving permission for the sign to be placed on his land.  The Clerk would speak to the Highways Manager.

The white lines needs repainting at White Cross – the Clerk would speak to the Highways Manager.

It was reported that a resident of Nantithet was very kindly clearing the drain covers of leaves.  However, he wasn’t very visible.  The Chairman agreed to drop a hi-vis vest into him.

(c)	Public Rights of Way 

None.

(d) 	Public Open Spaces

The Tree Surgeon who had been tasked with removing the tree between the cemetery and the allotments had pulled out from the job.  The Clerk would try to obtain another quote for the removal of the tree.

A thank you letter had been received from the Allotment Tenants for providing them with water for the plots from the Cemetery.

(e)	Emergency Plan

Councillor J Rand wished to resign from being the Emergency Plan Coordinator.

It was proposed by Councillor J Rand to appoint Councillor S Sugrue, seconded by Councillor A Glover and RESOLVED to appoint Councillor S Sugrue as the Emergency Plan Coordinator.

9.	Precept Demand 2023/24

The Clerk had produced and circulated the information required to discuss the precept demand for the forthcoming financial year.  Councillor A Glover had amended the spreadsheet to enable easier comparison of the two documents, for which he was thanked.

After a lengthy discussion, Councillor N Harris proposed an increase of 5%, which Councillor J Rand seconded.  This proposal received three votes.

Councillor S Sugrue proposed an increase of 10% which was seconded by Councillor A Glover and also received three votes.

The Chairman used his casting vote to support his original vote of increasing the precept by 5%.  He felt that the Parish Council would have to tighten its belt to meet the budget in the same way households throughout the Parish were having to do.  The precept demand for 2023/24 would be £13,523.69.  This precept demand would cost a Bad D property £73.97 - £1.08 more per year than in 2022/23.

10.	Community Network Review 

Cornwall Council were undertaking a review on their Community Network Panels.  They weren’t working as well as they hoped.  Cornwall Council were proposing to reduce the number of CNP’s across Cornwall.  Helston and the Lizard were being asked to remain as it was, or to bring in Hayle and Gwinear and Gwithian.

It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor S Sugrue and RESOLVED to request that the Helston and the Lizard CNP be left as it was.  It was felt that the rural communities on the Lizard Peninsula had no connection with the towns and parishes on the north coast of Cornwall.  Having two towns and a large Parish Council in our CNP would weaken the voices of the smaller Parish Council’s.

11.	Calendar of Meetings 2023

The Clerk had circulated the Calendar of Meetings for 2023 which was noted by the meeting.

12.	Financial Matters 

(a) 	To receive and approve the financial report for the previous two months

It was proposed by Councillor Julian Rand, seconded by Councillor Miss P Oates and RESOLVED to accept the Financial Report.  The Chairman signed the Report.

(b)	To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for grant funding 

None.

(c)	Other matters

None.

13.	Correspondence

Councillor J Rand had attended a meeting in St Martin Village Hall regarding the current financial crisis and how people could be helped on the Lizard Peninsula.  A website and posters with information were being drawn up.  Councillor J Rand would continue to represent Cury Parish Council at these meetings.


14.	Matters for the next Parish Council Meeting 

Councillor Miss P Oates wished to discuss the future of the Parish Church.



The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.29pm.




Signed: ……………………………………..		Dated: ……………………..
		Chairman
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